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Dear Friends,

Hush and Hear!

O hush the noise…

And hear the angels sing.

You will recognise those words from a well-known carol we sang on Christmas Eve. The attendances, as large as many of us remember for some time, suggest that media speculation about the demise of the Christian aspect of Christmas may be premature. There was such an appreciative response to the contribution of our Occasional Choir, several of whom sang at all four services on Christmas Eve, that, providing we can summon the energy and time to organise rehearsals, we hope to make this a regular event at Easter and Christmas. Some of the newly recruited members were new to choral singing and said how much they enjoyed the experience. We hope their experience may encourage others to come and join them at Sunday 5pm rehearsals, probably starting in February. I’m not sure if the members of the Occasional Choir would consider their music as the song of angels but it would appear that there was little problem in getting people to “hush and hear.”
“Hush and hear” is what many of us feel like saying to those who continue to chat at every available opportunity when at worship. So many have spoken to me about this in recent months that those responsible clearly have little idea how much they are upsetting those who want to worship. When I suggested to one of our members that any direct attempt to quieten the chatterers would be met by the response: “What right have you to tell us to be quiet?” I was told: “We have every right to stop people disturbing worship!”

We have had some success in suggesting that the Intimations be seen as the start of our time for quiet and preparation for worship. However, it has been pointed out that responding to the request to provide written copies of the intimations may have exacerbated the problem in that some, having intimations in their hands, may feel they have no need to watch on-screen and can use the time to talk to one another… except that it was noticed recently that when the intimations were being read by our Session Clerk some of us wouldn’t stop our conversation even for him! When people complain that they don’t know what is happening in our Church, it is tempting to suggest that they missed the Intimations because they just weren’t paying attention. What I’ve said on this topic on many occasions might seem both trivial and churlish were it not that paying attention to God is a good definition of what we mean by worship.

I write this the just a few hours after learning of the safe arrival of our 3rd grandchild Zoe Hannah Glover, a sister to Sam. Zoe is the Greek for ‘life’ (See John 10: 10). As her dad has a special interest in Old Testament Studies, it was no surprise that the name Hannah should figure somewhere in her name. Hannah was of course the mother of Samuel, who had to be taught by his mentor, Eli the priest, to say to God: Speak, Lord, for your servant is listening.
Could this be our prayer? If on taking our places before worship we would all consciously pray “Speak, Lord, for your servant is listening”, would there be any need for your Minister or anyone else to say “hush and (let others) hear”? 

You have often heard me say that my greatest wish would be that Chalmers Memorial could be known as a listening church. The difference between passive hearing and active listening is that listening requires conscious effort. Active listening can take place even when we wish people around us would “hush the(ir) noise”. Active listening means giving God our full attention

I think all of us, chatterers and prayers alike, would benefit from taking to heart the lesson Samuel was taught. I encourage you to take this prayer Samuel was given into the New Year and to pray it in the quietness not just when we gather at the start of Sunday worship but through all of your living?

Speak, Lord, for your servant is listening.
BOB.
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Sunday:    Heavenly Father, thank you for every blessing you have poured upon us and for your faithfulness in the past.    As we begin this New Year, we commit our lives afresh to you.   Please forgive us for our failures and fill us with the strength of Your Spirit.  For Jesus’ sake.  Amen.

Pray for Mr Glover as he embarks on the new series of services on ‘The Apostles’ Creed’ beginning on 21st January.   Pray that he may be given strength to cope with the workload.     Ask God to touch of hearts of many who are seeking to know more about the gospel of our Lord Jesus Christ.

Monday:   Pray for the work of the Guild as they begin the second half of the session, that those who come along may feel welcomed and enjoy the time of fellowship together.

Tuesday:   Bring before God all the work being done in the Church among the young people.    Pray that the leaders may be given encouragement and upheld in all they do.    Remember all the families represented by these young people that their lives might be touched in some way by the influence of the Church.


Wednesday:   Ask God to bless the work being carried out on Wednesdays – the lunches – the coffee and chat times and the prayer times.    

Thursday:    Pray for all in Government.   Ask God to grant MSPs and MPs the courage and wisdom to speak out on important moral and ethical issues as well as to attend to important local concerns.

Friday:   Commit to God those in our community who have been bereaved over this New Year Period.    Ask God to be with those known to us who are in hospital and going through very difficult times.   Bring to God those who are confused and pray that God may grant them His wonderful peace that passeth all understanding.
Saturday:    In our prayers at all time we must bring before God all who are suffering throughout the world.  Bring before God all the situations we hear about on the news.    Pray especially for the situations in Iraq, Afghanistan and the Middle East, that in some wonderful way solutions may be found to bring about some stability in these countries.   Remember too the suffering caused by AIDS and pray for the many agencies working so hard to bring some relief.












Services and Meetings
Sunday 

10:15 a.m. All-age Family Worship (in Hall) 

Followed by Sunday School & Rock Club Groups
11.00 a.m.     Morning Worship (with Crèche) 
5:30 p.m.
Choir Practice

6:15 p.m.
Evening Worship

7:30 p.m.
Rock Solid Club (every 2nd week)

Monday  

7:15 p.m.
The Guild (Oct - March)

Tuesday 

7.30 p.m.
Emmaus 



(Resumes in October)


Wednesday  

Welcome Wednesday 

10a.m – 12noon Coffee Time (1st)

12-2p.m. 
   Chalmers Lunches (3rd)

10 - 11a.m.
   Prayer Time (last)

6:30 p.m.
   Boys Brigade – 


   Anchor boys and Junior Section

7:45 p.m.
   Company Section (Sept. - June)

Thursday     

5:00 p.m.
   Rainbows}
6:30 p.m.
   Brownies } (Sept. - June)

Saturday      

7.30 – 9a.m
  Prayer Breakfast (last of month)    

6:30 – 7:45 p.m Youth Club for 8-10 yr olds

8.00 – 9:15 p.m Youth Club for 11yrs + 



(Meets every 2nd week)

OUR WORSHIP – Special dates to note

MINISTER	SESSION CLERK   			CLERK TO DEACONS COURT


Rev. Robert L Glover 			Mr John Murdoch    			Mr Ian Bulloch


Tel: 812481				Tel: 812469 				Tel: 852717


TREASURER				 ACCESS to the HALL contact		BEADLE


Mrs Janet Farquhar 			Mr Tom Donaldson			Mr Duncan Morgan


Tel: 811863				Tel: 812023				Tel: 812071


FLOWER CONVENER		ORGANIST		 		PRAYER SECRETARY	


Miss Mary Clements			Mrs Pamela Zenati 			Mrs Alice Hood


Tel:  812241 				Tel: 813641 				Tel: 812191


			�    Please recycle this newsletter and care for the earth as God intended 











	


			


			


				    








					    








				       


			        


				        








We welcome contributions to the Church Newsletter. Please note however that these may be edited, summarised or omitted by the minister and editor, as circumstances require. Letters of general thanks and acknowledgement for Church flowers will be posted on the notice board in the Church Hall.





EDITOR'S   NOTE


My thanks to all who have contributed to this issue of the Church Newsletter. The next issue will be available on Sunday 4th March 2007


Articles for this edition should be with me by 


Sunday 18th February 2007


If you would like to E-Mail news you can contact me on: � HYPERLINK "mailto:chalmerschurch@btopenworld.com" ��chalmerschurch@btopenworld.com� 


or by phone on 819471


Sheila Bulloch








HOME COMMUNION


Members who through illness or disability are unable to attend our regular morning or evening communion services and would like communion brought to them on the afternoon of Sunday 28th January are invited to speak to their Elder in the first instance.











Sunday School & Youth News


As we start a new year, a reminder for families that our Sunday School starts with all age family worship at 10.15am in the church hall. Please encourage your children/grandchildren to come along.





The younger members of the Sunday School enjoyed their party in the church hall where a special visitor paid them a visit bringing wonderful presents! A really good time was had by all!





On Christmas Eve the Sunday School performed their Nativity at the morning service. All children (and staff) performed brilliantly! A very big thank you to all children who took part, also grateful thanks to the parents and grandparents who produced some of the costumes. They were  so  good  we  might  ask you to make more next year!        


~~~~~~O~~~~~~


The first joint outing of the older Sunday School, Rock Club and Rock Solid to Megabowl was a great success. The younger members held their own against much older opposition to steal the title of champion away from Johnny to crown Douglas Horne winner with 132points. It was a closely fought battle between the teams and individuals, but all in good spirit and fun.








MINISTER 


Rev. Robert L Glover,


Braemar Villa, 2 Links Road,


Port Seton Tel: 812481


E-mail: � HYPERLINK "mailto:rlglover@btinternet.com" ��rlglover@btinternet.com�


(Please respect Monday as the Minister’s day off)





FUNERALS


On 30th Nov.  George (Dod) STEWART, 22 Fishers Rd


On 27th Dec.   Joseph SAYERS, 26 Thomson Crescent





On 9th Jan.      Peter STEWART, Eyemouth (formerly 					           Osborne Terrace)


On 12th Jan.   Miss Greta THOMSON, 


	             Hilton Lodge (formerly Winton Park)





On 19th Jan.   Miss Betty HICKIE, Camilla House  


                             (formerly Gardner Rd., Prestonpans)














Have you logged on and looked at our website?


Why not give it a try.


Log onto � HYPERLINK "http://www.chalmerschurch.co.uk" ��www.chalmerschurch.co.uk� and find out more about the Church.





STILL MORE ON SUNDAY!


A year ago at this time we embarked on a new pattern to Sunday mornings, introducing the 10.15 a.m. All-age Family Service in the Hall with the time of the Traditional Service brought forward to 11 a.m. Many doubted the feasibility of what was being suggested. Some even said: “It will split the congregation.” Now, one year on, I wonder if there can be many who would want us to go back to the way things were. My experience in other congregations has been repeated here in the way that, whilst the more informal early service has obvious appeal to young folk - and their parents too! -some of our older members seem to enjoy going to both services, and some even come to all three! One thing is clear – the time and effort put into the extra services (and I mean many others besides myself) has been more than rewarded by the response both in terms of numbers and encouragement. It is as a direct result of what we have been doing over the past year that I now feel the time is right to go one step further by providing some basic teaching on Christian belief for those who need it… and doesn’t this include us all?  For those who, for whatever reason, didn’t read or take note of what we announced last month, here it is again…





Starting on January 21st and running through to the end of April, at the 11am “traditional” services we shall be looking at the various beliefs enshrined in The Apostles’ Creed. At 10.15 All-Age Services and at the Evening Services we shall cover broadly the same themes, but in the very different way we have come to expect at each – more informal at the first service, more reflective at the third (Evening) service.





The Evening Service will be followed (after a brief time for the usual tea/coffee in the Hall) by an opportunity for questions and discussion in the church transept, principally aimed at those enquiring about membership in the Church, but open to others who would welcome the opportunity to explore further. This evening series will be supplemented by Tom Gordon leading 3 monthly services and discussion-times on “Hot Topics” – “One God or many?”; “Why suffering?”; “After death, what?”.





We would especially ask that those of us who are already members might consider “chumming along” someone you know who might be interested in finding out what membership of the Church entails by coming along with them on Sunday Evenings at 6.15 pm from 21st January. We need those who have long been believers to share their faith (and, when appropriate, also their questions) to help those who might be just beginning their faith-journey. We aim to finish each after-service discussion at approximately 8 p.m. It is anticipated that those who decide to take the step of committing to becoming full Members of the Church will do so at a special service, date to be arranged, sometime in April. 





On the basis that we are all enquirers and life-time explorers as far as faith is concerned, I hope that these informal after-service meetings will be the start of something significant – every bit as significant as that other new venture we started almost a year ago, the All-Age Service, has been. Come and join us!									 R.L.G.











MINISTER


Rev. Robert L Glover


Braemar Villa


2 Links Road


Port Seton


Tel: 812481


e-mail: � HYPERLINK "mailto:rlglover@btinternet.com" ��rlglover@btinternet.com�


(Please respect Monday


 as the Minister’s day off)








Sunday 11th February


10.15 a.m. 	All-age Family Worship 


11.00 a.m.  	Morning Worship -‘Jesus: God’s Son’ 


  6.15 p.m. 	Evening Worship- 


			      ‘Jesus: Window into God’


  7.15p.m.	Discussion Time


			   All with Rev Bob GLOVER


Sunday 18th February


10.15 a.m. 	All-age Family Worship 


11.00 a.m.  	Morning Worship -‘Jesus: One of Us’ 


  6.15 p.m. 	Evening Worship- 


       ‘The Kingdom: God’s priorities for the World’


  7.15p.m. 	Discussion Time


			   All with Rev Bob GLOVER


Sunday 25th February


10.15 a.m.  All-age Family Worship 


11.00 a.m.  Morning Worship - ‘Jesus and Suffering’ 


   5.00p.m   Short Service at Cockenzie House


  6.15 p.m. Evening Worship- ‘Jesus and the Cross’


  7.15p.m.   Discussion Time


			   All with Rev Bob GLOVER


Sunday 4th March


10.15 a.m. 	All-age Family Worship 


11.00 a.m.  	Morning Worship - ‘Jesus in Hell’ 


			           With Rev. Bob GLOVER


  6.15 p.m. 	Evening Worship- ‘Why suffering?’


			         With Rev. Tom GORDON


  7.15p.m.        Discussion Time
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Kirk Session and Deacons Court 


Future meetings for 2007


17th Jan. - Kirk Session, 14th February - Deacons Court


25th April - Deacons Court, 27th June - Deacons Court 


26th Sept. - Deacons Court, 24th Oct.  - Kirk Session


28th Nov. - Deacons Court.          


All meeting on Wednesdays at 7 pm.


 








The next meeting will be on 


Thursday 15th February at 10a.m.


 in Longniddry Inn.


The speaker will be Rev John Knox


All Welcome


         





.














Thanks


The following people wish to thank everyone for prayers, cards, flowers and visits following family bereavements    – Ian & Janice Bulloch (Ian’s brother), Margaret Cumming (sister-in-law) and Peter & Helen Stewart (Peter’s father).


General thanks have also been expressed from Mrs Irene Paulet and Mrs Betty Ross. Paddy Ritchie also thanks everyone for flowers, visits, messages and prayers during her illness - she says they have meant so much to her. 


Thanks to everyone that donated to the Tear Fund collections over Christmas, £362.79 was raised.





Sunday 21st January – Start of a new series -   


‘Believing in the Church’


10.15 a.m. 	All-age Family Worship 


11.00 a.m.  	Morning Worship -‘Belief and Faith’


  6.15 p.m. 	Evening Worship - ‘Living Faith’


  7.15-8p.m. (approx) A Group for enquirers and others 


                                   who wish to discuss the services.


			   All with Rev Bob GLOVER


Sunday 28th January


10.15 a.m. 	All-age Family Worship 


11.00 a.m.  	Morning Worship -‘God the Father’ with the SACRAMENT OF HOLY COMMUNION  


   5.00p.m 	Short Service at Cockenzie House


  6.15 p.m. 	Evening Worship- ‘God and Wonder’


Followed by a short SACRAMENT OF HOLY 						    COMMUNION  


  7.15p.m.	Discussion Time


			   All with Rev Bob GLOVER





Sunday 4th February 


10.15 a.m. 	All-age Family Worship 


11.00 a.m.  	Morning Worship -‘God the Creator’


			              With Rev. Bob GLOVER


  6.15 p.m. 	Evening Worship - ‘One God or many?’


				With Rev. Tom GORDON


    7.15p.m.	 Discussion Time


			











A BIT LESS DURING THE WEEK.


In order to avoid being over-committed in terms of preparation (see article above) or to run the risk of dissipating the support for our other meetings and activities, and after taking soundings, we have decided to defer the meetings of the Tuesday Evening Bible Study group until the autumn. We know that some of our newer members were looking forward to receiving the teaching and learning from others which the Bible Study Group provides and regret any disappointment caused. However, we hope that the teaching and learning opportunities provided on Sundays under the heading “Believing in the Church” will be as much a success as the new Sunday pattern on which we embarked a year ago and justify this decision. We can’t do everything, however much some of us might want to try….!    					       R.L.G.  





Boys’ Brigade Celebrate 70 years


At their annual presentation evening on 6th December, the Boys’ Brigade celebrated 70 years of the Company in Port Seton with the presentation of a special commemorative badge to each boy. The badges were kindly donated by Mrs Nessie Craig, wife of the late Captain John Craig. The badges were presented to the boys by Johnston Craig, former officer, and son of John & Nessie. There are still badges available (free of charge), anyone interested should speak to John Marshall or myself.


Postal Service


Thanks to everyone who took time to use the Postal Service. We hope your cards arrived on time. Grateful thanks to all our ‘postmen and women’. We raised £232 towards B.B. funds. Thank you for all of your support. 			Ian Thomson, Captain








We wait in hope for the Lord; he is our help and our shield. In him our hearts rejoice, for we trust in his holy name. May your unfailing love rest upon us, O Lord, even as we put our hope in you.   					Psalm 33 v. 20 & 21.

















